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1. Introduction

Prior to my retirement in Feb. 1991 | had 37 years service with the State Electricity
Commission Vic

24 years of that time ( 1967-1991 ) with Fire Services Morwell Open Cut,

12 years ( 1979-1991 ) as Fire Service Officer responsible to the Mine manager for fire and
flood protection. During that time | experenced the 1977 Morwell open cut fire and was
continually involved in the review and research that followed, this review resulted in the
establishment of a Fire Service Policy and Code of Practice which complied with the Country
Fire Authority Act 1958. In the years that followed to my retirement in 1991 this Code of
Practice was strictly adhered to by management of all three open cut mines in the Latrobe
Valley and rendered us free of serious fires.

Unfortunately it does appear that the Policy and Code of Practice has gone astray with the
present Hazelwood Mine Operators.

2. Concerns

It was with great concern that | followed the event of the recent fire in the Morwell Open
Cut (Hazelwood Mine ) on TV & Newspaper, | would like to have been able to inspect the
mine before making comment but that was not possible. For a grass fire to invade the open
cut is possible any time, but for that fire to continue burning and escape back into the
grassland approximately one week later and burn to within 400 mts of the Hazelwood power
station (as reported ) is not acceptable fire fighting - fire prevention standards.

I found the scenes on TV disturbing,

Helicopters dropping water heavily loaded with solids on sloping batters, | felt this was
fueling the fire more than extinguishing it,

Monitors designed for fighting fires on highrise bildings spraying fires on rising conveyors,
where are the sprinkler systems ? where are the rotary sprays in the open cut ?

Reports of Fire Fighters affected by toxic smoke - Infected cuts from use of contaminated
water.

With the proper fire fighting system in place as per the Code of Practice these detrimental
affects would be avoided because close proximity extinguishing of the fire would only occur
after the main fire was subdued by rotary sprays and sprinkler systems.

3. Conclusion.

In conjunction with my two colleagues Mr Graeme Freashwater and Mr Bill Brown | hope we
have the opportunity to enlighten the Board of Inquiry with the knowledge and expertise we
gained over many years in the Morwell Open Cut especially in field of Fire Prevention/ Fire
Fighting, the expertise may be considered old but it is proven as the record will show, unlike
the practice in use in the Hazelwood Mine today which is a failure as the recent fire
demonstrated. There are many recomendations we can offer well beyond the scope of this
submission.





